
From: Curtiss, Janet jcurtiss@sccl.lib.mi.us
Subject: RE: NELSON MILLS OF MARYSVILLE

Date: June 24, 2020 at 9:54 AM
To: Brenda Williams brewilliams@gmail.com, Dave Mills davemills1939@icloud.com

Well,	it	looks	like	Dave	and	I	are	cousins.	Our	common	ancestor	is	Jacob	Lamerson.	My	3rd	great
grandmother	was	Jacob’s	daughter	(and	sister	to	Hannah),	Sarah	Lamerson,	who	married	William
Hill.	I’m	also	descended	from	the	Westbrooks.	Andrew	Westbrook	was	a	county	pioneer	and	is
my	4th	great	grandfather.		Small	world!
	
I’ve	seen	the	website,	it’s	great!	I	will	add	it	to	our	genealogy	web	links.
	
Janet
	
From: Brenda Williams [mailto:brewilliams@gmail.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 12:31 PM
To: Dave Mills
Cc: Curtiss, Janet
Subject: Re: NELSON MILLS OF MARYSVILLE
 
EMAIL ORIGIN EXTERNAL: Use proper judgment and caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding to this email.
Dave and Janet -
 
I think the world of both of you and I'm so happy to hear you are going to print Dave's
family details and add it to the Michigan Room.  Hope all is well with both of you.  Glad to
hear you are back to work Janet.
 
Brenda
 
On Wed, Jun 24, 2020 at 12:16 PM Dave Mills <davemills1939@icloud.com> wrote:

Dear Janet,
 
It is a pleasure to hear from you. During this COVID time, one is learning to be patient.
And understanding. We feel for you and your colleagues, but are delighted to hear of the
gradual re-opening. It is good for America to come back to life.
 
You, of course, have our permission to print and add our document to the library’s family
history collection. That is our intention…
 
I am happy to respond to any inquiries or requests for further information or sources.
 
To that end, in the interim since I first wrote, my correspondent, Brenda Williams of
Dayton, has been kind enough to host this website on the “Pioneers of St. Clair County.”
You may publish this link as well:
 
http://pioneersofstclaircountymichigan.com/index.html
 
We hope folks find it useful.
 
Best regards,
 
Dave
 
 
Dave Mills
iPhone: +1 480 444-9385

On 24 Jun 2020, at 7:10 AM, Curtiss, Janet <jcurtiss@sccl.lib.mi.us> wrote:
 
Thank	you,	Dave!	This	is	an	amazing	piece	of	work!	Is	it	ok	if	I	print	it	and	add	it	to	our	family
history	collecLon?	I	apologize	for	the	delayed	response.	We’re	just	now	returning	to	work	at
the	library	and	starLng	limited	services,	most	of	us	were	laid	off	for	a	while.
	
Warm	regards,
	
Janet
	
	
Janet Curtiss, MLIS
Reference Librarian-Special Collections
St. Clair County Library System
(810) 987-7323 x2518
	
	
	
	
From: Dave Mills [mailto:davemills1939@icloud.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 6, 2020 1:51 PM
To: Curtiss, Janet
Subject: FOR YOUR FILE
 
EMAIL ORIGIN EXTERNAL: Use proper judgment and caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding to this email.
Dear Ms. Curtiss,
 
I offer this genealogy of my great-grandfather for your file.
 
Would you like this in any other form?
 
Best regards,
 
Dave Mills
Scottsdale, AZ 85266
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